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With 86 attendees the meeting was quorate and meeting opened at 10.00. 
 
1) Opening address:  

The Chair thanked everyone for attending and explained that members had been 
invited to submit questions in advance, which were already answered on the Website 
included as appendix 1. Meeting participants were also invited to ask questions via 
the chat, or by email to the CEO after the meeting. 

 
2) Honorary Secretary Report 

a) Apologies: Geoff Hide and Harry Gould.  
 

b) Minutes of the 65th AGM  
 

Damian Wozniak requested a correction to the spelling of his name.  He was 
informed that this has now been amended.  
There were no further amendments during the meeting, therefore the minutes were 
recorded as accurate. 
  

 
3) Election Results:  

a) Vice Chair – Two nominations 
        Rachel Quinn  1,138 votes – ELECTED 
        Mark Allen  401 votes 

 
b) Council – Six nominations for two positions 
       Rachael Brown   679 - ELECTED  
       Edward Haynes  658 – ELECTED 
       James Mudge 499 
       Sharon Atkins  479 
       Heath Samples  347 
       Gary Lloyd 105 
 

4)   Ordinary & Special Resolutions: 
 
The Ordinary and Special Resolutions were explained. There were no 
questions, and attendees were reminded that voting would close at 10:40. 

 
a) Chair’s Report: Thanks and welcome 

The Chair welcomed the new council members, all of whom were attending the 
AGM, and thanked retiring Council members Geoff Hide, Dave Bell and James 
Mudge.  
 
Presented Chair’s report which is included as Appendix 2 

Questions arising from Chair’s report 
Damian Wozniak: digital magazine is cheaper and is the way things are going & 
suggested that if people wanted a paper copy they should pay more for that.  



Chair: this would be considered by the project team.  
Damian Wozniak: re decreasing membership, are the leavers people who had just 
finished training or long-standing members. 
Chair: it is a mixture but that there is a significant drop off of newly trained members.  
Richard Cary asked if a self-printable version an option. 
Chair: this will be considered by the project team.  
Dr Basil Polychronopulos: should we have a poll on whether members were happy 
with iSCUBA? iSCUBA would save on paper and costs, and could be printed if 
required. He also mentioned the environmental issue about printed copy 
Response: member survey showed that most people preferred paper copy. 
However, that was before we only had the digital magazine and that this would be 
revisited for feedback now people were more used to digital.  

 Barry Duplock: will there be more medical referees as there seem to be a shortage? 
        

Maggie Clamp responded: 
● Recruiting is an issue due to time & cost. 
● Remote consultations possible, with supporting information provided by local 

non-diving doctors. 
● Concerns re specific advice received to be dealt with offline. 

. 
Alex Warzynski: could we remove the need for a diving referee and have a decent 
briefing and use normal GPs? 
Maggie Clamp: UKDMC not confident that non-diving doctors have expertise. Also 
Would involve non-diving doctors working outside of their knowledge with associated 
risk of claims.  
Jack T:  there seems to be a desire to increase diversity around age, should there 
not be a focus on increasing the value of BSAC membership so that once new 
members do their training, they'll want to keep there? 
MT responded and asked for suggestions to be emailed to her.  
Krystal G - Will BSAC consider moving to a monthly direct debit for membership 
fees.  
MT: this has been considered, but the cashflow implication made it not possible at 
the present time 

 
b) Thanks  

Chair finished by thanking all volunteers, who are key to BSAC.  
Thanks to all the members who have renewed despite not being able to dive.  
Thank you to the HQ team who continue to deliver and support members despite 

staffing reductions.  
 
5) Honorary Treasurer’s Report: 

Presentation is attached at Appendix 2 
Questions arising from Treasurer’s report 
Damian Wozniak: what proportion of the income related to training packs which 
obviously have a cost implication. So would digital training have a lesser cost 
implication and would there be income from it.? 
Response: this requires further analysis, but the strategic direction does include 
digital training packs.  
Damian Wozniak: has asked this question before.  Since BSAC financial statements 
show deferred membership income as creditors amounts falling due within one year 
why is there not a corresponding amount shown for deferred life membership for 
creditors amounts falling due over year? 
Treasurer: please email the question so that she could answer him to his 
satisfaction. 



i)   
Alex Warzynski: when will BSAC run out of cash? 
Treasurer: BSAC is a going concern and the forecast is that we should to continue to 
be so until the end of 2021 and beyond as long as things carry on positively. 
 

6) MH Thanked Rachel Quinn and Wendy Meadows for their hard work in obtaining the 
grant from Sport England 

 
7) NDO’s Report: 
Dai Atkins presented the NDO’s report which can be found at Appendix 2 

a) NDO ended by thanking the volunteers.  Special thanks were made Ginge Crook, 
Sophie Rennie, Dom Robinson, Jon Parlour, Mark Paisey, Dave Ashmore, 
Regional coaches, Instructors, Branch Officers, all volunteers, and HQ staff 
delivering despite reduced staffing. 

 
8) Questions for the presenters 

Damian has suggestions as to how income could be made despite falling 
membership but will put them in an email 
 
MH asked for feedback on chat as to the format of the AGM 
The feedback from several people on chat was very positive. 
 
Mart Holloway - With the current dip in members is there going to be an awareness 
drive about diving in the UK? 
He was informed that this was planned 
Ryan Crawford-  Do we know the number of members that have been 
reading/opening iSCUBA as compared to the numbers of magazines printed? 
Response: 34,000 downloads were made of the latest issue 

 
9) Voting results for the ordinary resolutions 

Honorary Secretary reported 
Number of eligible voters 21,900 / Number of votes cast in advance 862 / number of 
votes cast in the meeting 20 = Total no of votes 882 with no invalid votes 
 
Ordinary resolutions 
a) Resolution 1 - For 866, Against 16 
To re-appoint Gardners Accountants Ltd as the Company’s auditors to hold 
office from the conclusion of the Annua General Meeting until the conclusion 
of the next General Meeting of the Company at which the Company’s annual 
accounts and reports are laid before the meeting. PASSED 

 
b) Resolution 2 - For 869, Against 13 
To authorise the BSAC council to set the remuneration for the auditors for the 
ensuing year. PASSED  
 
Special Resolution 

       Special resolution - For 837 Against 45  
Proposed by BSAC Council: 
“That the articles of association of the Company appearing on the Company’s 
website via the following link: wwwnbsac.com/proposed articles  and headed 
“BSAC Articles of Association 2020” be adopted as the new articles of 
association of the Company in substitution for, and to the exclusion of, the 
existing articles of association of the Company titled “BSAC Articles of 
Association 2017”. PASSED 



 
10) AOB 
Krystal G – suggested focus on members of uni clubs who are graduating uni and 
moving to different areas. Could we find ways to help them stay connected? Response: 
this is being looked into and James Mudge had been focusing on this area. 

 
Barry Duplock - How many BSAC clubs in UK & how many are participating in the 
AGM?  
Post meeting Note: We have 718 UK clubs and 72 cubs were represented at the 
AGM. 
 
Basil Polychronopulos: BSAC subscription has been paid despite us not being able 
to dive - is there any compensation for the members that have propped BSAC up? 
Even if just a small gesture or a thanks.  
MH agreed that we should write to thank people but we do not have the resources so 
we can explore something with value but no cost. 
She did reiterate that we have made a lot of content free of charge on line. 
 

11) Meeting closed at 11:50 
 
 









(question cut off)



Appendix 2 - AGM presentations







“THAT the articles of association of the Company appearing on 
the Company’s Website via the following link: 
www.bsac.com/proposedarticles and headed “BSAC Articles of 
association 2020” be adopted as the new articles of association of 
the Company in substitution for, and to the exclusion of, the 
existing articles of association of the Company titled “BSAC 
Articles of Association 2017”.
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